John (Jack) E. and Rilla Hay Pickering fonds YUKON ARCHIVES FILE LIST

acc# 81/110

Further details about these records are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at www.yukonarchives.ca

<u>Location</u> <u>Fi</u>	<u>ile</u>	<u>Description</u>	<u>Dates</u>
MSS 116 f1	1	Correspondence, ephemera, and newspaper clippings - Christmas greeting card sent to Rilla Pickering from Marie Joussaye Fotheringham. It contains five poems written by Marie Joussaye - "Christmas Memories", "The Ninety and Nine", "My Prayer", "By Quinte's Side", and "The Protest". The cover has an image of a prospector's cabin near Dawson. 1926. - Small booklet "My First Christmas Memory During the Chicago Fire of 1871" by Martha Louise Black. No date. - Never used letterhead for Greenfield & Pickering operating Royal Mail Service between Whitehorse, Mayo, Keno and Dawson, Yukon Territory, Canada. 1 page. No date. - Typed Christmas letter from George and Martha Black. 1 page. 1939. - Typed letter from Martha Louise Black to Yukoners from the House of Commons in Ottawa. 9 pages. 3 Jun 1939. - "Souvenir Folder containing 16 Photographic Views of Mayo and Keno Y.T. Canada Photos by W.S. Hare, Mayo, Y.T. Copyright Canada, 1924 - W.S. Hare. Printed by the Photogelatine Engraving Company Limited, Ottawa, Canada.". Photocopy. - Booklet containing seven images of Dawson and area. Jack Pickering has written notes to his wife for each image. 4 page photocopy. No date. - Menu for the S.S. 'Casca'. Contains five images of the Yukon. Photocopy. No date. - Poem titled "Picking on 'Pick'". Typed. 1 page photocopy. No date. - Business card used by Howard Pearse, owner of the Principal Hotel. The Side Board was the bar for the hotel. Photocopy. No date. - Dawson Weekly News newspaper article "Mrs. Black Returns to the Yukon". 31 Jul 1936. - Newspaper clipping with notice of Jack E. Pickering's death and his picture. Photocopy. 1933. - Newspaper clipping of a humorous Sour Dough Hotel ad. Photocopy. No date.	1908, 1914, 1919, 1924, 1926, 1933, 1936, 1939, 1960, n.d.

John (Jack) E. and Rilla Hay Pickering fonds YUKON ARCHIVES FILE LIST

acc# 81/110

Further details about these records are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at www.yukonarchives.ca

- Whitehorse Star newspaper article "Death Take Old Riverboat Pilot Emil Forrest Dies at Launching". Photocopy. 25 Aug 1960.
- Newspaper article "For the Outside ... Ms. Pickering to Take Trip - Dante - Durwood Company Leaves". Photocopy. No date.
- Newspaper article "Names Suggested for the Mail Plane". Photocopy. No date.
- Dawson Daily News newspaper articles "Yukon Silver-Lead Mining Co., Ltd. ... Officers - J.E. Pickering, President ..." and "New Mining Concern is Incorporated". Photocopy. 9 Jan 1919.
- Dawson Triweekly newspaper article "Jack Pickering Passes Away in South". Photocopy. 29 Dec 1933.
- Newspaper article "Has Narrow Escape From Being Killed". Photocopy. No date.
- Newspaper article "Back From The Hotsprings On The Coast. Jack Pickering Returns With the Rheumatism Boiled Out". Photocopy. 30 Jan 1914.
- Newspaper article "Two Close Calls On Mayo Trail". Photocopy. No date.
- Newspaper article "Record Trip Made From Mayo District". Photocopy. No date.
- Alaska Weekly newspaper article "Pioneer of the Yukon Goes On Last Stampede". Photocopy. No date.
- Newspaper article "Mail In Tonight". Photocopy.7 Mar 1908.
- Newspaper article "Cold Is Factor". Photocopy. No date.
- Newspaper article "Silver King of Mayo Is Called". Photocopy. No date.
- Newspaper article "Jack Has Hard Luck On the Mayo Trail". Photocopy. No date.
- Newspaper article "Praises Curative Value of Alaskan Hot Springs". Photocopy. No date.
- Newspaper article "Kind Words About Late Jack Jickering [Pickering]". Photocopy. No date.
- Newspaper article "Dawsonites Get Away On Casca For Hot Springs". Photocopy. No date.
- Newspaper article "Buys Planes For Yukon Use". Photocopy. No date.

John (Jack) E. and Rilla Hay Pickering fonds YUKON ARCHIVES FILE LIST

acc# 81/110

Further details about these records are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at www.yukonarchives.ca

- Dawson News newspaper article "Jack Pickering Passes Away In South". Photocopy. 28 Dec 1933.